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It is with immense sadness that we announce the death of a long-standing 
Member, Danny Whiddon, who passed away at the Wellington Hospital on 12th 
February 2025 following a long illness.  
 
His wife, Laura Martin, has kindly written the following: 
‘Danny has been a Member for over 20 years and enjoyed all aspects of 
Roehampton Club throughout his membership. When he joined, he played 
squash and then enjoyed tennis doubles on a regular basis. He then started to 
play golf and participated both in social and competitive events and made many 
friends within this section. One of his golf highlights was winning the Autumn 
Meeting in 2018 which was something of a surprise to some and especially to 
him! Latterly he rekindled his enjoyment for snooker and played regularly in the 
afternoons in some competitive games with his regular playing partners. Danny 
loved the social side of Roehampton Club and enjoyed many evenings in the bar 
with friends over a glass or two of wine’.     
 
There will be a private funeral service for Danny. The family will be holding a 
reception to celebrate his life on Friday 7th March 2025 in the Bridge Room from 
6pm to which all who knew Danny are welcome. 
  
Our sincere condolences go to his wife Laura and the Whiddon family at this sad 
time. 


